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July 21, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
The enclosed ordinance, if enacted, would authorize the creation of a retention incentive pay program to retain key staff critical to the success of the Accountable Business Transformation (ABT) program.  This program would give the ABT Program manager tools to compete in an ever-demanding local job market for information technology professionals.
This legislation does not seek code authority, but rather would authorize the use of pilot program that terminates in May 2012.  Before that date, our Human Resources Division will report on the use of the retention incentive authority, a cost-benefit analysis of the use of that authority, and a recommendation whether the program in part or in its entirety should be codified.

As noted in the ABT Program annual report for 2011 recently transmitted to Council (2001-RPT0126), ABT is primarily staffed with term-limited temporary employees whose assignments and thus employment are scheduled to end by March 31, 2012, coinciding with the end of the 90-day stabilization period for Oracle Financials and PeopleSoft Payroll Time and Labor.  Current code provisions provide for no ability to increase an employee’s base pay to counter a competing offer, such as offering an in-range step increase.  Further, unlike the federal, state, other local governments and the private sector, King County currently has no ability to pay key staff whose retained employment is critical to completing a time-sensitive, enterprise-wide project additional compensation in consideration for their continued employment through project completion.  This proposed ordinance will provide some immediate tools to aid in the successful, timely completion of our ABT Program.
Our current pay structure and the compensation tools we use today were designed in the 1970’s.  For a government of our size and complexity, we need to look thoughtfully at what are best practices in our industries and what we need to put in place to give managers across this government tools to recruit, develop and retain our talented workforce.  What worked in 1972 may not work as well in 2012.
Thank you for your consideration of this proposal.  It will help us mitigate the risk of losing key staff needed for our successful introduction and initial use of the new ABT business processes and systems.  If you have any questions, please contact Caroline Whalen, ABT Program Sponsor, at 206-263-9750, or Anita Whitfield, Director, Human Resources Division, Department of Executive Services, at 206-296-1737.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers


     ATTN:   Acting Chief of Staff



        Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Fred Jarrett, Deputy County Executive, King County Executive’s Office (KCEO)

Rhonda Berry, Assistant Deputy County Executive, KCEO

Carrie Cihak, Director of Policy and Strategic Initiatives, KCEO
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive

    Services (DES)

Mike Herrin, Program Manager, Accountable Business Transformation Project, DES
Anita Whitfield, Director, Human Resources Division (HRD), DES

Nancy Buonanno Grennan, Assistant Director, HRD, DES

Kerry Delaney Sickle, Human Resources Senior Manager, HRD, DES

